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By Norris Warner 

The 2007 edition of the 
South West Regional Fly-In 
(SWRFI), popularly known 
as The EAA Texas Fly-In 
was a real success by most 
any standard. Although at-
tendance and aircraft were a 
bit off from the previous 
year, revenues (and that's 
what keeps us in business!) 
were up. A fair share of the 
credit for this goes in two ar-
eas: 1) Exhibitors were up 
from around 40 to 71 this 
year, (thanks Ron O'Dea for 
a real boost!) and they pay 
real money (although only a 
fraction of what AirVenture 
and Sun N' Fun charge). 2) 
We collected admission fees 
from almost every airplane that 
flew in, thanks to awell-organized 
effort by a lot of our volunteers, led 
by Cliff Elrod. 

Our valued volunteers were given 
free lunch on Wednesday, Thurs-
day and Sunday, thanks to 
Nanette Shannon. Free cold water 
was delivered to volunteers every-
where by teams of experienced 
helpers led by Richard Grambling, 
along with his able helpers Jim 
Munro and Monroe Frerich. Vol-
unteer Alex Roca again ran the 
wheels off of his Gator providing 
ice to the vendors and water to 
wherever needed. 

~~~Ir THE E~~ TEXAS FLY•IN 

Y .._,_._..~..__.. 
_. 

~. 
~. '© 

W W W.EAATEXASFLYIN.ORG 

7~' Young Eagles Flights on Saturday-Where Kids Fly FR EE'7~ 

Speaker:7tGENE KRANTZ (NASA-Apollo Missions) 

Demonstration (lights ~" Forums &workshops *Aircraft rnanufacturcrs 

Commercial Exhibitors * Footl vendors 8 Banquet *Fly market 

Camping sites 8 showers *Experimental Aircraft Association 
E 

A lot of complements were gar-
nered by the "Forums" people, 

who provided a wide range of very 
useful information (see a copy of 
the Forums schedule on Page 11). 

A very vibrant "Fly Mart" was set 
up in the rear of the "EAA Texas 
Fly-In" hangar. Lots and lots of 
goodies changed hands. Plan on 
bringing your best spare stuff next 
year. Bill Loftin will get you setup 
in style. 

Another boost came from two 
huge sponsors: John Deere and 
Harley Davidson. I know you 
couldn't miss seeing the "Harley 
Gal!" 

The United States Air Force gave 

(Continued on Page 10) 
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PARKING AUTOMOBILES AT TEXAS FLY-IN, JUNE 1 & 2, 2007 

By John Latour 

Uncle Sidney Latour asks why I parked cars at 
Texas Fly-In. What will happen if you park airplanes 
instead? It is a Fly-In, by God, therefore park planes. 
I thought-to-myself, parking cars is an opportunity. 
An opportunity to work with Hondo's Chief of Police 
and his security troops, leaders in Hondo Better 
Business Bureau, Hondo Explorer Scouts and par-
ents, and be in a position to welcome aviation 
minded people. Meet people interested in flying and 
get to talk to our very special guest on a one-on-one 
base before he sets foot on Hondo's outstanding 
hard surface airfield. I met Chief of Police John Mar-
tinez. We discussed our requirement for parking cars 
and need of his support. He delegated Patrol Office 
Joey Hernandez to lead Hondo's Explorer Scouts for 
Friday (8 A.M. to 5 P.M.) and Saturday (7:30 A.M. to 
4:30 P.M.). I enjoyed meeting our very special guest, 
Gene Kranz, upon his arrival. Mention how we were 
both Pioneers of Space. He was NASA flight director 
for Apollo 11 putting man on moon. I was one of a 
million supporting space program in 1969. I would 
not have had opportunity to meet these people if it 
had not been for automobile parking. 

We were most fortunate to have Patrol Officer Joey 
Hernandez and Mrs. Sylvia Dominguez, Super Mom 
of Spencer, support our plan to discriminate cars be-
tween VIP, volunteers, vendors, handicap and gen-
eral admission. Patrol Officer Hernandez &Sylvia 
introduced me to Explorer Scouts, Ashley Rodriguez 
and Amadeus Wolff who parked cars on Friday. 
They worked diligently through Friday without a 
hitch. I was amazed at Patrol Officer Hernandez's 
stamina. He arrived Friday morning alive and well 
after working the Thursday night to Friday morning 
shift. 

Vincent Perez, Kurtus Beck and Lucas Houk joined 
them on Saturday. Vincent and Kurtus are Explorer 
Scouts. Lucas is a relative of Gene Tobias. Lucas 
enjoyed the command and control of automobiles. 
Every automobile entering gate stopped, screened 
for identification and directed to designate parking 
lot. Patrol Officer Hernandez turned automobiles at-

tempting to move from parking lots back to entry 
gate. The parking team performed and exceptional 
job in parking automobiles. I commend their work 
with a Letter of Appreciation 

To: Hondo Patrol Officer Joey Hernandez 

Sylvia Rodriguez, Hondo Super-Mom 

Ashley Rodriguez, Hondo Explorer Scout 

Amadeus Wolff, Hondo Explorer Scout 

Vincent Perez, Hondo Explorer Scout 

Kurtus Beck, Hondo Explorer Scout 

Lucas Houk, San Antonio Volunteer 

Thank you for your exceptional support in park-
ing automobiles at Texas Fly-In on Friday & Sat-
urday, June 1 & 2, 2007. You park automobiles 
with asense-of-emergency. The result of your 
work was safe, effective and efficient. I really en-
joyed working with you and deeply appreciate 
your support. You will be assets to your commu-
nity and outstanding leaders of your piers. My 
best wishes to you and your family. 

John Latour 

~ [~io~~r5~"~~lrr~ 
By Norris Warner 
Like Cooler Weather? So Does SWRFI! 

The Executive Committee of SWRFI (The 
EAA Texas Fly-In) has voted to move the 
event to cooler days for 2008 and into the fu-
ture. Plan on October 10th and 11th, 2008 
(a Friday and Saturday) for our big event. We 
should have no conflicts with holidays, 
graduations, or other airplane events, and it 
should bring us into much more favorable 
weather. O,K.—now put this on your calendar! 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT'S COCKPIT: ROCH LaROCCA 

By Roch LaRocca .~'~. 
From the President's Cockpit ~~ _ 

Another Southwest regional fly-in ~;` 
has come and gone and I feel for all 
of you that could not make it. AI- a 
though some dwell on the fact that ~ `~. ~ ~~ 
the attendance and airplane num- ~"` ~°~° -_ 
bers were a little lower than last ~ ~ ~"~~~ 
year, I am quick to point out that ~~ ' ~ ~:~ ~_ 
The Texas fly-in is a true home- ,>x ~ `~~ 
builder and general aviation gather ~~' ~`~~ 
in The overall feel of the show ~~ ~ '' ~ ~~ 
was one of camaraderie and friend r 
ship within a group of people from ~~ ~ , ~ "" 
all walks of life that have at least on _<~~ ~~'~ ~q'' 

thing in common, - We all have 
fallen in love with the adventure and pursuit of 
flight. I was fortunate enough to be able to bring 
the Air Force T-1 to the show and give some 
people a look but I got the most enjoyment out 
of walking through the covered aircraft area and 
talking to all the different aircraft reps and to just 
stroll down the main flight line and admire the 
homebuilts that people had flown into the show. 
As I walked around the show grounds with the 
other pilot that I flew in with, it was so great to 
see the many familiar faces of Chapter 35. My 
co-worker commented that he couldn't believe 
how many people I knew. I explained to him 
that the EAA was a family of friends who would 
help you out in a second if needed. I really want 
to thank all of you for being there for SWRFI as 
well as for our lemonade stand. Sales were 
down but spirits were up as usual. 

CHAPTER 35 HANGAR DEDICATION 
COOKOUT 

BRING A DESSERT *** *** 

Did that get your attention? I hope so because 
our July 14th meeting will be a cookout at noon 
followed by the hangar dedication for our new 
Chapter 35 Hangar. Many people have put in a 
lot of time and effort to get the hangar to where it 

is today in such a short period of time and we 
need to show our appreciation by coming out 
and taking a look at our new addition. Dave 
Baker and Doug Aspey will be heading up the 
burger cooking and I would like everyone to 
bring a dessert of some type so we can have 
some good stuff with coffee after we down those 
burgers. Please tell your friends and aviation 
enthusiasts that they are welcome to drive or fly-
in and share a meal with us for a modest fee. 

As we move into the second half of 2007, I can't 
help but be really excited about our calendar. I 
will get to attend Oshkosh again this year in July 
but I can't help but to look forward to the Chap-
terwork day in September, the "Wings and 
Wheels" Fly-In in October, the Chili cook-off in 
November and the Christmas party to end the 
year. We still have a long way to go and we 
also need to continue to concentrate on ways to 
continue to raise money to pay off our hangar. 
So keep those ideas coming! 

We will have an official board meeting at 
10:OOAM on July 14th before the cook out. All 
members are welcome to attend. If you have 
any comments or questions, Please call or email 
me anytime. 

— Fly Safe 
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DAVE BAKER (ARTIST) EAA TEXAS FLY-IN 2007 PHOTOS 
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NEWSCLIPS 

~--~ ''~iu~& ~;_  ~~ 

By John Latour 

EAA Chapter 35 Hangar Introduction 

Official EAA Chapter 35 Hangar Opening is 
scheduled for 1:30 P.M., Saturday, July 14, 
2007, San Geronimo Airpark. 

This note is to welcome you to our grand 
opening and solicit your participation in rent-
ing a 10' x 20' space in support of your air-
plane needs. We have been out of contact for 
a while and I want to make certain I have pro-
vided all the information you required to make 
an informed Chapter 35 hanger rental deci-
sion. Our EAA Chapter 35 hanger inventory 
(tooling /equipment) has changed since we 
last spoke, and I realize your experimental air-
plane needs may have changed as well. 

If you have any questions about renting an 
EAA Chapter 35 hangar space, please let me 
know. My commitment is to provide you with 
hanger information that is clear and direct, 
and to make your hangar rental process has-
sle free. I welcome any comments or sugges-
tions from you regarding how I could improve 
EAA Chapter 35 hangar rental process. 

If you have rented a hangar elsewhere, just 
drop me a note and I will update my records. 

Steve Jones' Solo Flight —June 4th, 2007 

r LI. 0 
By the Elder Dave Baker 

Mr. Ted Bender left us to join his heavenly fa-
ther. A memorial service will be held at the 
EAA Chapter 35 building at 2:30 P.M.on July 
14th. His daughter, Valerie, wishes to invite 
anyone who wants to remember her father. 

~C G~i ~,~ 

By Bob Cabe 

Congratulations are in order for the chapter's 
newest Sport Pilot. Louie Viggiano earned his 
new wings in his faithfully restored Aeronca 
Champ, June 25th, 2007. Great work, Louie! 

;, U~'~ f7n~3 v C'll [ 

By Kris Niswonger 

The evening was perfect, calm and serene. 
After just 12 minutes cumulative air time over 
several evenings doing hops at San 
Geronimo, Steve Jones soloed for the first 
time in a Pterodactyl Ascender II ultralight. He 
took off on runway 17 and instead of reducing 
power and landing on the runway, he kept go-
ing until he was at 400 feet AGL. He went on 
to do a perfect left hand pattern for runway 17 
and landed about half way down. Steve joins 
an elite club, (less than one percent 
of the world's general population) of aviators. 
Welcome to the club, Steve, and congratula-
tions on a job well done. 
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NEWSCLIPS (CONTINUED) 

~,~ ~u~~~ i~c ~ui 
-~-

o~~o 
By Tim Fousse 

A Letter From Hondo's Airport Manager, Tim 
Fousse. 

(Editors Note: Tim Fousse has worked very 
closely with our Fly-In leaders to provide the 
very best facility possible. The rain just before 
the event put a real strain on Tim and his city 
staff—Great work. Tim!) 

Norris, 

I want to say that I really enjoyed this years 
SWRFI event. During last years (2006) event, 
I stood on the ramp, talking with Mr. Herrera 
(Hondo City Manager) about my possibly 
coming to work here at Hondo and about all 
the opportunities that this airport represented 
for me. I then talked with Bill Gunn (TX DOT, 
Aviation) that same day, also on the ramp, 
and he said that moving to Hondo would be 
the right move for my career (and sanity). Dur-
ing this years event, I took a moment, stopped 
what I was doing and stood in approximately 
the same spot I had those very conversations. 
It then became quite apparent that I had made 
one of the best decisions of my life taking the 
job here at Hondo. The huge smile on my face 
clearly indicated that I was "in my element", 
and that working this event was a joy. Here's 
to many more years of successful fly-ins and 
smiles! 

Tim 

Timothy D. Fousse 

Airport Manager 

~,,~~,7~ 0 ~ ~i~c~r~ 
By Norris Warner (njwarner@hctc.net) 

The EAA Texas Fly-In Elects Officers for 2008 

At a recent meeting following the successful 
2007 Fly-In, officers for the coming year were 
elected. The organization was altered to in-
clude two Executive Vice Presidents (Ian 
Heritch and Bill Tarver), and they will in turn 
each supervise three Vice Presidents. Boyce 
Vardiman (Chapter 59, Waco area) Cliff Elrod 
and Brad Doppelt (both Chapter 35) will re-
port to Ian, and Christy Quinn (an ECI Director 
of Marketing), Ken Gilmore (Chapter 35) and 
one yet to be selected will report to Bill Tarver 
(you may recall that Bill is the flight Surgeon 
for all NASA Astronauts). Stan Shannon con-
tinues as Chairman of the Board and Chief 
Executive Officer and Norris Warner will serve 
as the Fly-In President and Chief Operating 
Officer. Norris has said that this will be his 
final year in this post and he will be looking for 
one of our experienced volunteers to step up 
following the 2008 event. Stan will also be 
standing down in a couple of years, so there 
will be plenty of opportunity for upward mobil-
ity. Persons who wish to become part of this 
management team are encouraged to contact 
Stan (stan@swrfi.org) or Norris soon. 

°~c(~N rt~~~~ G~~r~o ~~ 
By Nancy Mason 
Does someone have a refrigerator to donate 
for the kitchen? The present one is in bad 
condition....am sure it is adding more to the 
electric bill than it should...water condenses 
inside and out...causing mildew. Thanks! 
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SPECIAL ADVERTISING SECTION 

THRESHOLD RANCH 

IntrOducin~ 55 select hOr~e site 
14 runway fr~nta~e Iats and 41 paved back yard taxiway I€~ts 

5 special Tots that front Boerne Stage Road for the spouse that said "I'If never live on a runway" 
All situated on Boerne Stage Airfield's instrument runway 

434nx60 expanding to 50(~a ft in ~©08 

► Pawed streets with curbs 
• Security gate 
► .5 to 1.1 acre sites 
► underground CPS Electric 
► Fibre Optic communications 

Community Water SAWS in 2©09} 
► Private Septic 

250U sq ft rnin. ar~conditioned space 
Hangar attached or detached to match home 

• Side or rear entry garage, 2 car minimum 

► 1fl minutes to I6~4 
1Cl minutes to La Canters or The Rim 
2© minutes to the medicai center 

7 minutes to Boeme's main street 

t'i~it cv~►=w.5cl .nc~t ar~ti claui~ Thc~sht~lci R~ncf~: ~'r~. cc>n~trea~tnr~ sale pricr~~ ~c~ir~~ an row 
thr~.~u~h tF~e sunraner. I..csts fn~nY the 4t~s tca ~1 ~tls. 

S3p.-981_23~~ x10 
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WHY NO AIR SHOW AT THE 2007 FLY-IN? 

By EAA Texas Fly-In Officers 

This is a question that deserves a response. While 
most would acknowledge that a Regional fly-In is an 
extension of AirVenture, there are valid reasons to 
omit an air show from this fly-in. 

Hondo, Texas has a facility that is likely unmatched 
anywhere. Runways aplenty, ramp space of acres 
and acres, and camping facilities for thou-
sands. Hondo is also a neighbor to San Antonio 
where military air shows--free!--are available to the 
general public annually at Randolph AFB and Lack-
land AFB. These shows are much better than any-
thing we can produce, so we opt to help them and 
bring experimentals to their events. 

During the 2006 EAA Texas Fly-In, we did host an 
air show with very capable performers. To entice 
drive-in, local attendance, we offered "$10 a carload" 
for the Saturday air show. This did not bring in any 
appreciable attendance. 

Taking into account that our insurance rates double 
when including an air show, and the cost of providing 
meals, wheels, and gas for the pilots--and their 
crews--and you understand that there is a financial 
cost involved. 

Next (and this is a real problem for some pilots) we 
must shut the airfield down completely during the air 
show. No landings, no departures--just plain incon-
venient for some. 

Past surveys that we have conducted show only 
about 40% support for having an air show, and we 
have concluded that this fly-in exists for the reasons 
we all know to be true: Fun, Flying, Food and Fam-
ily. We do this by encouraging quality exhibitors 
(aircraft oriented), excellent forums (education on 
homebuilt aircraft, engines, safety etc), camaraderie, 
and good food. And we certainly believe that a well 
organized Young Eagles effort that encourages our 
youth to share our passion for airplanes and flight is 
very worthwhile. We spend the time and dollars on 
Young Eagles rather than an air show to encourage 
our youth in aviation. 

To conclude, it takes a lot of effort and resources to 
provide an air show; resources and volunteer effort 
that we believe can be better utilized. We did and will 
do more fly-bys under tower control by individual a/c, 
military a/c, and vendor showcase a/c. We hope you 
will join us as a volunteer in 2008. 

~0 ~~ 0~~"~G~ 
By Nancy Mason 
As you probably know, the flagpole was donated 
to the chapter by the late Elmer Benson as a me-
morial to his wife, Irene Benson. Their daughter, 
Cindi Konkle from Austin, called me recently and 
said she wanted to donate $50 worth of plants to 
add to her mom and dad's "Memorial Garden". 
She left it up to me to purchase whatever would 
look best in the area. Purple grass was planted 
around the base of the pole with mini trailing pur-
ple and white lantana surrounding that. It really 
improved the looks of he flagpole area. EAA 
Chapter 35 thanks you, Cindi. 

By Nelson Amen 
Saturday pancakes -New Braunfels 

Fellow EAA'ers (this is not an official EAA email), 

I just called to confirm. They will have free pan-
cakes at the New Braunfels airport restaurant 
each 2nd Saturday morning of the month, from 7 
to 10 am. Ok .... admit it ... it's just an excuse to 
fly. Besides, you can almost taxi up to the door. 
Safety first - - get a weather briefing and bring 
your tie-downs. Wind gusts and bumpy clouds 
seem to be the order of the day for the last few 
months. 

Anyway, I was there about 2 months ago for lunch 
and the owner told me about the pancake deal 
and also a discount (I forgot the percent) on fuel 
for that Saturday each month as well. 

So ... good weather may find me taking the short 
flight from San Geronimo. Tower is 127.05 and is 
a "training tower", so cut the guys some slack. 
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IT'S A WRAP (CONTINUED) 

(Continued from Page 1) us a big boost by allow-
ing exhibitors to be placed in this huge hangar and 
the City of Hondo allowed the use of the shade 
hangars. This worked out extremely well, and 
we'll be doing this next year as well. 

The AF hangar and much of the flight line was 
blanketed by Wi-Fi, a real plus for exhibitors sell-
ing items by credit card. The downlink was pro-
vided by Hill Country Telephone Co-op and the 
setup was by T.R.C. Engineering Services, Kerr-
ville. The PA system was greatly improved over 
last year—thanks to our friend Jody Pearson and 
our own special "voice" Chapter 35 member Bob 
Guthrie. Jack Ridgway and wife Linda, made sure 
all of our key volunteers were furnished with long 
range, reliable FM "Brick" two-way radios. 

The tractor drawn trams were bell-equipped this 
year, so that passengers could signal the driver to 
stop at any time. Those who have experienced 
the super-ridgid tram stops at AirVenture surely 
appreciated this new wrinkle! As an aside, John 
Kuhfahl managed a fleet of rolling stock: 10 trac-
tors, 11 ATVs, 23 John Deere Gators and 20 golf 
carts—and kept `em all going! 

Enterprise rental cars were readily available, and 
many fliers used this service in order to reach mo-
tels beyond Hondo. The Hondo Chamber of Com-
merce set up a shuttle van to give folks a lift 
around Hondo at no charge. This worked fairly 
well, and we're hoping to even improve on this. 

Camping was the style for many attendees, and 
now we have hookups (power and water) for 70 
motor homes/trailers. Tent Campers were treated 
to a real roof over the shower building that we con-
structed last year, and plans are in place to make 
the showers drain better by next year. 

We enjoyed airplanes of all stripes—from the very 
entertaining powered parachutes and ultralights to 
warbirds and antiques, to some incredibly beautiful 
home-builts, to the many new, factory-built Light 
Sport Aircraft. Demo rides were given to potential 
buyers, and many contracts were signed. In addi-
tion, we had fly-bys of several types of aircraft, in-
cluding apair of Randolph-based T-38's. The Air 
Force also provided two static displays—a T-6 
Texan II turbo prop trainer, and the light twinjet T-1 

Jayhawk, flown in and displayed by our own chap-
ter president, Roch LaRocca. How about that? 

Yes, there was something for everyone—at least 
everyone who was interested in airplanes, and 
that included the 40 Young Eagles that got their 
first introduction to flight thanks to our own Brad 
Doppelt, wife Jody and sons who did all of the or-
ganizing and administrative work involved. We 
hope to make this an even bigger part of next 
year's event. This year, YE pilots were furnished 
donated AV gas, and we'll likely have this again 
next year, thanks to a very generous sponsor. 

The price of AV gas was disappointingly high, but 
by next year, a true fuel farm will be installed at 
the airport, and the prices will be known in ad-
vance, and likely will be lower. 

The food available on the flight line was excellent 
(thanks, Pat Wegner), and the "EAA Texas Fly-In" 
hangar, owned by chapter member John Killian 
made for lots of room for guests to get out of the 
sun and sit down to enjoy the lunch. A pay as you 
go social hour was held each evening there from 5 
PM until ??? and a meal was served in the hangar 
for volunteers and early arrivals on Thursday eve-
ning at 6:30 PM. 

An old-fashioned BBQ meal was served there on 
Friday evening, (thanks, Ken Koock!) and follow-
ing the usual social hour Saturday, we made our 
way into town to have a scrumptious steak dinner 
at the Lutheran Hall. Campers were given rides 
on Trams so that they could attend. The icing on 
that cake was the superb presentation of the 
Apollo XIII near tragedy, as told by the mission 
controller, Gene Kranz. This was a spellbinding 
presentation, using power-point slides to make it 
seem like the delicate rescue—the rescue led by 
Gene himself—was happening in real time, right 
before our eyes. It's little wonder that the actor 
that portrayed Gene in the famous movie that fol-
lowed his own book was nominated for an "Oscar." 
Many, many thanks to a great professional, Mr 
Gene Kranz. 

Our volunteers are the heart and soul of this 
event, and I could not be more proud. Thanks to 
all for your help—and remember, "Volunteers have 
the most fun." Plan now to be one of us next year! 
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CONTACTS LIST 

POSITION NAME PHONE EMAIL 

PRESIDENT ROCH LaROCCA 210.408-7964 (C)210.218.9445 rocbar@sbcglobal.net 

VICE PRESIDENT JOHN LATOUR 210.680.0332 johnlatour@earthlink.net 

SECRETARY DANNY BEAVERS 830.931.9053 (C)210.213.0102 dbeavers@prodigy net 

TREASURER JOANNE WARNER 830.510.4334 (C)210.363.1282 njwarner@hctc.net 

AT LARGE (B) STEVE FORMHALS 210.695.6610 (C)210.289.3984 sf3543@sbcglobal. net 

AT LARGE (B) MAARTEN VERSTEEG 210.256.8972 maarten.versteeg@sbcglobal.net 

AT LARGE (B) BOB CABE 210.493.7223 bob_cabe@hotmail.com 

PP (B) SKIP BARCHFELD 830.363.7649 jmr2@awsomenet.net 

PP (B) DAN CERNA 210.688.9345 dacerna@att. net 

PP (B) LEW MASON 210.688.9072 lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

BOARD ADVISOR NORRIS WARNER 830.510.4334 (C)210.363.1282 njwarner@hctc.net 

BOARD ADVISOR JOHN KILLIAN 830.438.9799 jmkillian 1 @gmail.com 

CHAIRPERSON NAME PHONE EMAIL 

AIR ACADEMY 

YOUNG EAGLES 

MAARTEN VERSTEEG 

BRAD DOPPELT 

210.256.8972 

(C)210.380.2025 

maarten.versteeg@sbcglobal.net 

brad_doppelt@yahoo.com 

BUILDER'S ACADEMY BOB SEVERANCE 210.889.0472 sapropbuster@satx. rr. com 

FACILITIES JOHN KUHFAHL 210.688.9473 (C)210.365.0120 johnkuhfahl@yahoo.com 

GROUNDS NANCY MASON 210.688.9072 lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

COMM GEAR JAMES MUNRO 210.680.3629 mr.munro@juno.com 

MEMBERSHIP NORRIS WARNER 

JOANNE WARNER 

830.510.4334 (C)210.363.1282 njwarner@hctc. net 

njwarner@hctc. net 

NEWSLETTER STEVE JONES 210.679.8783 eaa35news@gmail.com 

HANGAR DAN CERNA 210.688.9345 dcerna@att.net 

WEBSITE BOB SEVERANCE 210.889.0472 sapropbuster@satx. rr. com 

TOOL CRIB BOB CABE 210.493.7223 bob_cabe@hotmail.com 

PUBLIC AFFAIRS BILL BARTLETT 210.494.7194 bbartlett5@satx. rr. com 

FLIGHT ADVISORS SKIP BARCHFELD 830.363.7649 jmr3@awsomenet.net 

NORRIS WARNER 830.510.4334 (C)210.363.1282 njwarner@hctc. net 

TECHNICAL SKIP BARCHFELD 830.363.7649 jmr4@awsomenet.net 

COUNSELORS NORRIS WARNER 830.510.4334 (C)210.363.1282 njwarner@hctc. net 

PAUL MCREYNOLDS 210.697.1434 (C)210.363.1434 pmcreynolds@satx. rr.com 

STAN SHANNON 830.997.8802 (C)830.456.2182 shannons@beecreek.net 

STEVE FORMHALS 210.695.6610 (C)210.289.3984 sf3543@sbcg lobal. net 
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2007 CHAPTER CALENDAR 

DAY/MONTH PROGRAM TIME 

13 JANUARY MEETING 

Pot Roast by Nelson Amen 

Steve Formhals Presents the RV Build 

BOARD MEETING 3:30 

DINNER AT 5:30 

PROGRAM AT 6:45 

10 FEBRUARY MEETING 

Extra Special Stew by John Cook 

Oscar Zuniga Presents the Pietenpol Air 
Camper and the M 19 Flying Squirrel 

DINNER AT 5:30 

PROGRAM AT 6:45 

10 MARCH 

17 MARCH 

EARLY MEETING/FLY-IN 

Sloppy Joe Lunch by Ed Seurer 

Jim Havens Presents the RANS S-18 Singer 

YOUNG EAGLE/BOY SCOUT MERIT BADGE 
PROGRAM AT HONDO 9:00-3:00 

LUNCH AT 12:00 

PROGRAM AT 1:30 

PILOTS AND VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

14 APRIL HOT PANCAKES AND SAUSAGE BREAK- 
FAST/FLY-IN 

by Dave Baker 

SERVING 9:00 — 12:00 

12 MAY Shrimp Pasta Salad Dinner by John Latour 

Roch LaRocca Presents Review of Hondo 
Aviation Day 

DINNER AT 5:30 

PROGRAM AT 6:45 

1-2 JUNE EAA TEXAS FLY-IN (SWRFI) ALL VOLUNTEERS ABOARD 

14 JULY 

23-29 JULY 

Hamburgers by Dave Baker 

BOARD MEETING 

HANGER DEDICATION 

AirVenture 2007— Oshkosh 

BOARD MEETING 10:00 

LUNCH AT 12:00 

HANGER DEDICATION AT 1:30 

11 AUGUST MEETING REFRESHMENTS AT 5:30 

PROGRAM AT 6:45 

8 SEPTEMBER CHAPTER WORKDAY, PICNIC and FLY-IN 8:00 - 2:00 

13 OCTOBER WING'S AND WHEELS GATHERING FOR 

ANGEL FLIGHT FUNDRAISER 

8:00 - 3:00 

GATES OPEN TO PUBLIC AT 10:00 

10 NOVEMBER CHILI COOKOFF/FLY-IN 

Annual Official Membership Meeting for 2007 

COOKOFF AT 12:00 

PROGRAM AT 1:30 

8 DECEMBER CHRISTMAS BANQUET 6:00 SOCIAL HOUR 

7:00 DINNER 
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WANTED AND FOR SALE FLY-IN PHOTOS CONTINUED 

Instructor Available. Chapter member Bob 
Cabe has recertified his CFI & CFII. Available to 
EAAers for BFR's. (210) 493-7223. 

For Aircraft Hangar Rentals at San Geronimo 
Airpark, please call Dan Cerna (210) 688-9345, 
Dave Baker (210) 410-9235 or Dennis Scheidt 
(210) 688-3210 

FOR SALE: LSA Sky Ranger N-Numbered, 
EAB, Rotax 912ULS, 350 hrs TTAE, 22 gal auto 
fuel or 100LL, BRS, wingtip strobes, elec flaps, 
ground adjustable IVO prop, ASI, VSI, ALT, 
RPM, Hobbes, ELT, intercom, ICOM radio, land-
ing lights, dust cover and more! $39,000. Con-
tactJim Schlattman at (210) 520-0325 

FOR SALE: Challenger II Long Wing, N4459A, 
two seat tandem. Rotax 503DC (52 hp), electric 
start, heavy duty battery and several special in-
struments. Ten gallon fuel tank, six inch alumi-
num wheels with brakes, wheel pants, special 
throttle quadrants, wrap around windshield and 
shoulder harness for both seats. Fiberglass nose 
cone, wing tips and center closure. Special Air-
worthiness Certificate granted in September 
2006 Always hangered, TTAF seven hours and 
counting. White with brown and yellow trim, 
beautiful aircraft. Selling for cost of original kit -
$18,550.00 Contact Norris Warner at (210) 363-
1282. 

FOR SALE: 1937 Aeronca "K". Needs Resto-
ration. Original 2 cylinder Aeronca engine. Rare 
aircraft has been in storage last 25 years. 
$15,000. Call Chuck Schnelnick at (830) 685-
3305 

FOR SALE: Lycoming 0-235-L2C. Removed 
from Cessna 152 at TBO (first run). Logs avail-
able, no accessories. Extra case available for 
converting engine to accept fuel pump. Price 
$2000. Harlan Tibbitts (210) 826-5030. 

WANTED: Parts for a Bowers Fly-Baby. If you 
have any of the following, please contact Lew 
Mason: J-3 fuel tank, set of brakes, turnbuckles, 
spruce of any kind, aircraft plywood, tailwheel. 

(210) 688-9072 San Geronimo Airpark 

WANTED: Texas Sectionals for a flight plan-
ning chart for the EAA chapter building. I have a 
sheet of 4 X 8 blue foam for the backing. I need 
Texas sectionals no more than a year old if pos-
sible. Bring them to the next meeting. Lew 
Mason (210) 688-9072 San Geronimo Airpark 

FOR RENT: EAA Chapter 35 Hangar Space. 
Rent a 10' x 20' space &get free use of hangar 
equipment &tooling. Please call Roch LaRocca 
(210) 408-7964 (C) 210 218-9445 or John La-
tour (210) 287-1701 
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Thank Our Sponsors (and bring them some business!) 

(2101 227-8$33 (800} 457 -7282 
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CUSTOMER SERVICE F, SALES 
9503 Middlex ~ San Antonio, TX 78217 

SALES HOTLIIVE 1.800.324.2359 
TEL 210.820.8148 i FA.X 210.820.8102 
ww,~i.eci2fy.com ~ E-mail jtrampota(~ eci2fly.com 

Joe Trampota 
CLIN"f COOK 2'i0 BROOKLYN AVENUE 

PRESIDEf~T P.Q- BOx 222 
Central Territory Manager 

Engine Components, Inc. is recognized for 
Quality Management System Registration to ISO 9001:2000. SAltl ANTONIO, TEXAS 78299.0222 
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Tobias Aerospace Services 

.'`" Phone=o3~_=X26.4420 ~-~ ~'`' Bryan R. Tobias 
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~ Airframe and Powerplant Examiner -Central &South Texas Area 

A&P Fxams, IA "Training, Troubleshooting Concepts, FAA Enforcement Train-

ing, Professional Consulting, Inspections 

210-828-2086 

~., _ _ 
^wiw+wnr "i;n; I::m+•,; Yl~ http://wwwsolar-systcm.com/avtest.htrril 

~~ 

(210) 656-3839 Seurer Electronics 
Canon C Series Dealer 

~ ~ New &Reconditioned Copiers 

f I 

(210) 524-9525 
(210) 5249526 (Fax) 
1-800-205-9525 

~~ 

®~ ~ 

JANET 
President 

Mon

~ 

® ~ ~ 

SHIRES 

600 Sandau Rd., Suite 10o 
San Antonio, TX 78216 

-Fri 9AM-6PM /Sat &Sun 9AM-4PM 

Repair all makes 
Faxes, Printers, Dictation Units 

4514 Walzem 
Anthony Seurer San Antonio TX 78218 

Email: pitotshop~a aol.com Website: thepilotshoppe.net 
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Please support those businesses that support YOUR local EAA chapter. Thanks! 

San Geronimo Airport 
15464 W. FM 471 
(Culebra road) 

San Antonio, Tx 
78253 

Lackland AFB 
(Kelty) 

Castroville 

t 
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When Do you Meet? 

Second Saturday of the Month 

Next Meeting July 14th 

BOARD MEETING 10:00 

LUNCH AT 12:00 

HANGER DEDICATION AT 1:30 

Please Read This...Please note that, as always, in the past, present, or future, any communication issued by the Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 35, regard-
less of form, format, and/or media used, which includes, but it not limited to this newsletter and audio/video recordings, any digital formats including any EAA Chapter 35 
website, is presented solely for the purpose of providing a clearinghouse of ideas, opinions, and personal accounts. Anyone using the aforementioned does so at their 
own risk. Therefore, no responsibility or liability is expressed or implied and you are without recourse to anyone. Any event announced and/or listed herein is done as a 
matter of information only and does not constitute approval, control, involvement, sponsorship or direction or any event local or otherwise. 


